



Office for Statistics Regulation Fry Building 1st Floor, 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

0207 592 8659 regulation@statistics.gov.uk osr.statisticsauthority.gov.uk @statsregulation

Ed Humpherson, Director General for Office for Statistics Regulation

Jane Naylor Head of Profession for Statistics Department for Business and Trade (by email)

5 September 2024

Dear Jane

Business Population Estimates statistics 2024

Thank you for your letter outlining your intention to publish the Business Population Estimates for 2024 as official statistics in development. Given the use of ONS's Labour Force Survey (LFS) data within the Business Population Estimates statistics, and current quality issues with the LFS data resulting in ONS's decision to suspend the accredited official statistics status from its LFS-based estimates, I support your proposal to publish the Business Population Estimates for 2024 as official statistics in development rather than accredited official statistics (National Statistics in the Statistics and Registration Service Act 2007).

Yours sincerely

Ed Humpherson

Director General for OSR

Hufler